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Mid-Term Reflection

This semester has primarily taught me two lessons: 1) I am in the right place, and 2) I have a lot to learn. While my career path seems serendipitous, perhaps some master plan was in effect, leading down the road to this course. I originally planned to be an archeologist when it was still spelled archaeologist.  When a husband and child made traveling problematical, I decided to be a librarian (so I could read and do research all day long, of course!). I certified to teach English only because I had to certify in something else and many courses overlapped.  Yet, I happened to love teaching English—because it really has allowed me to read and research for my entire life and is endlessly new and entertaining—and found being a librarian stultifying.  

I had no clear career goal in mind entering the doctoral program other than continuing to learn; however, seeing all of these professors parade their research interests has made me very envious. I want to be part of an academic environment that actually pays people to do research for 50 percent of the time. I have always done research, but it has been a solitary activity undertaken to pursue my own interests or provide better instruction for my students. I have taught college composition and research as an adjunct; however, as a part time instructor with full time responsibilities elsewhere I have never fully experienced or appreciated the collegiate culture that demands practitioners use their professional resources and time to engage in research, collaborate with colleagues, and publish. I want to experience that first hand. I am pretty old, but that might work to my advantage since I could die before the problem of tenure comes up! 

I am definitely in the right place, but I have much to learn.  My research projects have been primarily literary and historic. The past weeks have taught me that researching in the social sciences requires another entire set of skills and a new perspective that I am slowly acquiring. I thought I knew a lot about research. I don’t.  It is reassuring to read articles expounding the value of mental exercise in preventing Alzheimer’s disease.      

